
 First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, April 21, 2019 

Parlor, FUUSM RE/Office Building
In attendance: Chris Jacobs, George Banziger, Cindy Taylor, Ralph Olander, Mike Bailey, Adeline Bailey, Kelcey Jacobs, Annie and Jay Warmke, and Dave Ballantyne.
In Chair Dawn Hewitt's absence, Chris Jacobs called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.
Minutes for March meeting  Kelcey Jacobs moved that the minutes be approved;  Ralph Olander seconded the motion, which passed.
Earth Day Recap The Marietta event which was held yesterday (Saturday, April 20) in Armory Square, was overall very successful. The weather cooperated and attendance was good. Some points to consider for future events: 

· have recycle stations/containers available

· sponsor a refilling station for water containers

· give-aways get attention

· CCL's bipartisan philosophy of presenting information and initiatives (like CCL's legislation) goes over well in current polarized political environment
May Just Dinner  Discussion revolved around finding a workable date for a Friday evening meal at FUUSM. Annie Warmke suggested going off site to Blue Rock Station, where she and Jay would host the gathering. Because BRS is an hour and a half drive from Marietta, the group thought a "Just Lunch" might be a better approach than an evening gathering. One o'clock p.m. on Saturday, May 18th was selected as the time/date for a potluck lunch. Warmkes can accommodate as many as 50 people, so the invitation can be extended to those outside the group. Carpool groups will depart from FUUSM by 11:30 a.m. (Please note: Annie stated that there is no alcohol/no smoking policy at BRS.)  After the meal, Annie and Jay will show folks many of the sustainable ideas they have incorporated in BRS.  If Andrew Clovis (who was not available today) can be there or share his ideas for the Sustainability Forum in advance, a preliminary planning session for the February 2020 event will follow. 
River Trail Clean-Up Report Cindy Taylor said that she and Patty Troisi had done cleanup in March and had added cleaning the parking lot beside the bridge. 
Green Tips for May Chris Jacobs volunteered to send them to Chris Keller for the May orders of service.
Sustainability Forum Chair Dawn Hewitt announced last week that the Board of Trustees/Finance Committee has approved including a $500 budget line for the Forum in FUUSM's 2019-2020 budget. Since Andrew was not able to attend the meeting, no one in attendance was able to sketch out what is planned thus far, other than a focus on sustainability. Discussion: Would the Forum would be organized with a fundraising component or be part of fulfilling our mission? (GSC mission statement approved at November 2018 meeting: "To guide and encourage FUUSM and the wider community to live our Seventh Principle and achieve our vision of a sustainable and just world for all.") Would we set a fee, or ask for donations?

Based on a wealth of experience, Annie had several practical suggestions: ask local companies with practices/products compatible with GSC's mission to co-sponsor or "donate" items; offering the forum or workshops "for free" doesn't convey value, so consider a fee or donation in advance; look for ways to build relationships with other community groups and businesses. 

Cindy suggested that we help the communities find ways to be more sustainable, to let people know where they could find items to enhance sustainability in their lifestyle. Annie concurred, remarking that the Forum could give people a list of things to do on their own, turning them into "accidental activists." 
Blue Rock Station solar classes 
Solar Installer Level 1 Class: March 18-22.  Jay reported that all but one of the eight registrants passed the certification test. Lunches provided by GSC and organized by Shari Ballantyne were well received. Jay was appreciative of the accommodations at the Tings. FUUSM scholarship went to Ginnie McNeil; the MOVCA scholarship went to James Davidson. Although the third solar generator class had somehow fallen off the radar for GSC hosting and publicizing, there were three participants in attendance. As laid out in the memorandum of understanding, BRS generously donated $770 to FUUSM's general fund (25% of fees for the programs). Annie expressed the hope that this is an ongoing relationship and that future classes at FUUSM will be considered. She said dates for classes over the next year should be established by June.

Annie suggested that we might also build in solar with sustainability for day-long workshops on sustainable practices, such as developing a Net Zero lifestyle. Mike Bailey mentioned that in past years we had discussed "sustainability circles" to support individual efforts in working toward lifestyle changes. Also mentioned was the "Low Carbon Diet" program GSC had conducted a few years ago. 
April Adult RE Classes  The classes were not discussed at the meeting except to note that Jay had presented an informative and inspiring program that morning on renewable energy. It was also noted that Rebecca Phillips would be leading a discussion on "dying green" next Sunday (April 28) at the 10:00 Adult RE class. 
Pocket Change Account stands at $510.35, and anticipating the addition of a $50 donation from MOVCA and another $40 from the latest sales of aluminum cans.
RE Building Projects Dave Ballantyne reported that $4,200 is still available in the Solar Match Fund account. The next project to be addressed is replacing the old, over-sized hot water tank located at a distance from the points of use (kitchen and upstairs bathroom). He is seeking advice and professional help to determine what to do. Ideas raised included point of use and in-line heating. Mike said he would help evaluate some of the different approaches to replacement. Additionally, Dave said the front door needs repair or replacement, as it's not secure or energy efficient. 
CCL working group Dave said the group is growing, with much interaction with state and national Citizens' Climate Lobby leaders. Dave will not be available to meet with Congressman Bill Johnson on CCL's June lobby day, but may try to arrange participation by phone. A student who is a constituent may be available for in-person contact. Dave said he is also hoping for an "in district" meeting during Congress's upcoming recess. George Banziger has volunteered to contact Senator Rob Portman regarding CCL legislation.

The working group will meet regularly at 6:30 p.m. at FUUSM on the third Monday of the month.
Upcoming Events
Monday, April 22, 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m., Earth Day events at WVU-Parkersburg, including 1:00 p.m. screening of "The Sequel," a film sponsored by MOVCA, Help from GSC members is welcomed.
Next meeting: May 19, 2019
The meeting was adjourned at 1:52 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe

